
Calling all tidy Kiwis to help keep our communities beautiful  
this Clean Up Week!
If you’re part of a community group, family or business, or are an individual 
who wants to make a positive impact, consider registering  
as a ‘Tidy Kiwi Leader’. This involves taking responsibility for cleaning  
up or beautifying a local area or street in Central Hawke’s Bay  
between 16 - 30 September 2023.
You can organise a team of volunteers to participate in the event with you. 
Once registered, Council can provide bags for litter removal, gloves, hi-vis 
gear, equipment to assist with litter collection and free disposal  
of the waste collected during the event.
Please contact robert.hon@chbdc.govt.nz, themba.ncomanzi@chbdc.govt.nz, 
or phone 06 857 8060 if you require resources or support.
To find out more and to register, visit www.chbdc.govt.nz  
and search #wastefreechbevents

Let’s celebrate Te Wiki o te Reo Māori together

Join us from 11-17 September at the Central Hawke’s Bay District Libraries
•	 Tune into our Libraries Facebook page and be greeted by our friendly team  

in Te Reo as they show you the Te Reo services and resources available.
•	Make your way to your local library and have some fun with Māori games,  
such as Tākaro.

•	Our special afterschool programme invites tamariki to craft their own  
Te Reo resource using our Cricut machine. It’s a hands-on opportunity  
to engage with Te Reo Māori in a fun and creative way.

•	 Don’t miss the nationwide Māori Language Moment on 14 September  
at 12pm. Come into your closest library and waiata with us.

To find out more visit chblibraries.nz scan the QR code to follow  
us on Facebook @CentralHawkesBayDistrictLibraries or call  
our friendly library team on 06 857 8123.

Detour for northbound traffic 
Waka Kotahi are putting a detour in place from Monday 11 September 
until Sunday 15 October for motorists travelling north through Waipawa. 
Raised safety crossings are being installed at the existing locations, 
near the Four Square and Cenotaph. At the same time, part of the 
stormwater network will be upgraded.
During the work, the northbound lane of State Highway 2 will be closed 
through Waipawa’s main street, and traffic will be detoured through 
Kenilworth Street and right into Waverley Street before rejoining SH2.
The work follows community feedback to make the crossings safer  
and reduce speed, including a petition and community campaign. 
Raised platforms are used nationally and can reduce deaths  
and serious injuries by up to 40 percent.
For more information contact Waka Kotahi on 0800 44 44 49  
or Central Hawke’s Bay District Council on 06 857 8060.

Waka Kotahi safety improvements  
to Waipawa main street 
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